

THE MARTIN COUNTY

 BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS 

REGULAR MEETING

FEBRUARY 7, 2023
MINUTES

The Martin County Commissioners convened in regular session Tuesday, February 7, 2023 in the Commissioners’ Room at the Courthouse located at 129 Main Street, Shoals, Indiana.  Commissioners present were President Paul R. George, Commissioner Aaron Summers, and Commissioner Cody Roush.  Also present was Auditor Michelle Norris.
Meeting called to order with the Pledge to the Flag at 5:31 pm. 
The minutes from the regular meeting of January 24, 2023 were approved with a motion made by Commissioner Summers, seconded by Commissioner Roush.  All in favor, the motion passed.  
Commissioner Roush expressed concern regarding the claims and allowances.  There was a check submitted for $7,500 for Martin County Fair Ground Maintenance which the Commissioners had requested in their budget.  In past years, when the budget goes to the Council the Council has cut the requested amount, last year the amount was not cut.  Commissioner Roush stated during his research he found the County does not own the fairgrounds; the 4-H fair board owns the ground.  President George stated the 4-H Fair Board has always put in for a maintenance request, which the Commissioners put in the budget.  After discussion, a motion was made by Commissioner Summers to approve $3,500 for the Martin County Fair Ground Maintenance request, seconded by Commissioners Roush.  All in favor, motion passed.  

The Claims and Allowances were approved with the correction of the claims with the motion by Commissioner Roush, seconded by Commissioner Summers.  All in favor, the motion passed.
RE: COMMUNITY BUILDING WIFI

Andy Ringwald came before the Commissioners regarding a need for WIFI in the Community Building at the 4-H grounds.  Mr. Ringwald spoke with Dena Held at the 4-H Extension office who stated the ARPA Committee had approved $5,000 for a technology upgrade for the Community Building to include public WIFI.  Mr. Ringwald stated he was asked to look into the project.  There is now internet in the civil defense building through RTC.  WIFI is especially needed in the community building because it is used as a backup point for emergencies and is used for a distribution site by the Health Department.  To start the project, Mr. Ringwald will need a link and hotspot to make the connection from the Civil Defense building to the community building.  A motion was made by Commissioner Summers to proceed with the WIFI connection for the Community Building for up to $5,000 from APRA, seconded by Commissioner Roush.  All in favor, motion passed.
RE: EMERGENCY MANAGEMENT UPDATES


EMA Director, Monty Wolf, stated he and Deputy Director Andy Ringwald attended the district 10 director’s meeting last week at Boonville.  Martin County will be hosting a district 10 meeting in April, which Martin County has asked Crane to provide a tour.  The LAPC meeting will be held in two weeks.

President George stated the Commissioners met with the Governor’s liaison last week and the Governor is pushing for a bill for funding for volunteer fire departments.  The bill would provide funds for a training center; the goal is for a training center to be no more than forty-five miles from any individual fire department.

Director Wolf stated the department assisted Loogootee in a fire on Abel Lane last week, taking out two tankers and a pumper.
RE: HIGHWAY UPDATES


Highway Superintendent Scott Seals stated the Gradall has been brought back from repairs at Southeastern.  There is still work to be done on it inhouse on the Gradall.  There are two dump trucks down.  The department is ditching on County Farm Road and filling pot holes as they can.  


Superintendent Seals stated the department is going ahead with the highway accounting and project tracking software, Charts, from GFC.  President George asked if the ADA training had been completed by all departments.  Highway Clerk Theresa Ray stated everyone has watched the video expect for the Council.  The new hires will need to watch video when coming in to do new employee paperwork.  All other employees will need to watch the video every two years as a refresher.

The highway department is still advertising for an open position, preferably someone with a Class A CDL.
RE: SHERIFF UPDATES


Sheriff Greene was unable to attend the meeting, but stated at the Council meeting the previous night there were 71 inmates with 41 being from Vigo County.
RE: AMBULANCE UPDATES

Ambulance Director Jeramey Osborn stated the doctor has been secured as medical director for the service and the contract is being finalized.  The hospital sponsorship should fall in line after the medical director contract has been completed.  In 2022 there were 389 runs performed.  In 2023, so far there have been 128 runs performed.  There were 108 runs in January with 66 of those being transports, which is a 61.11% transfer rate.  If the standbys are removed, the rate is about 70%.  The rate is going up since the start of the service.  Director Osborn stated he believes the industry standard transfer rate is the low seventies.  

Director Osborn has a meeting with the billing software provider, AIM, on Thursday the 9th for training on how to use the billing software.  The service should be receiving payments with 30-45 days.  The Medicare number was received, but had a billing start date of October 6th.  A letter was sent in to Medicare signed by President George asking for the billing start date to be moved to the start of service on August 22nd, or at least to September 1st.  
Director Osborn stated here is no way to accurately forecast the expected revenue of the service.  The runs have been entered into the billing system, but no claims have been processed.  Council President Jordan Dant asked how collections would be handled by the service.  Director Osborn stated the Commissioners would need to decide what to do with how collections are handled.  The billing company will also give guidance on the standard practice of collections. 
 RE: AUDITOR UPDATES


Auditor Michelle Norris gave the Commissioners an update regarding Air Evac.  The Air Evac contract was received, which is due for renewal in April.  The cost is $65 per employee, at 95 employees the cost is $6,175.  President George asked Auditor Norris to send the contract to Attorney Lett to review.

The County’s liability insurance is due for renewal in March.  The Commissioners asked the Auditor to advertise for agent of record.


Auditor Norris stated the Shoals Public Library Expansion Project request for proposals were due to the Auditor’s office today at 4:00 pm.  There was only one proposal received out of the six requests for proposals sent.

RE: SIDC BOARD APPOINTMENT


President George stated he spoke with David Lett and he is willing to take the third SIDC board appointment for the Commissioners.  A motion was made by Commissioner Roush to appoint David Lett to the SIDC board, seconded by Commissioner Summers.  All in favor, motion passed.

The Courthouse will be closed on Monday, February 20th in observance of President’s Day.  Window installation in the Courthouse will be started the week of February 20th.  
With no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 6:03 pm with a motion made by Commissioner Roush and seconded by Commissioner Summers.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  The next Commissioner meeting will be held Tuesday, February 21, 2023 @ 5:30 pm.
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